
 

 

January 13, 2023 

 

The Honorable Jessica Rosenworcel 

Chairwoman 

Federal Communications Commission 

45 L St., NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Dear Chairwoman Rosenworcel, 

 

I write today to urge the Federal Communications Commission to give all due consideration to 

the challenges to the FCC’s new national broadband map submitted by the Virginia Office of 

Broadband. Ensuring that the new map is as accurate as possible is critically important to closing 

the digital divide and providing access to affordable, reliable broadband to every single 

American.  

 

In 2021, I was proud to help negotiate the bipartisan Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, 

which provides $65 billion to increase broadband availability and affordability across the United 

States. In order to ensure that funding is spent effectively, Congress determined that the 

allocation of broadband funding should be based on the new FCC map created as a result of the 

Broadband DATA Act. That legislation required the FCC to change how it maps broadband 

access, providing more granular, location-specific information instead of the previous map’s 

census-block level data. This endeavor is incredibly complex, and I appreciate the efforts of you, 

your colleagues, and the FCC staff to develop this new map. 

 

As you have said, the success of this effort depends on stakeholder engagement. To that end, I 

have encouraged Virginians to review the new map and submit location and availability 

challenges if they believe information is incorrect. Furthermore, the Virginia Office of 

Broadband has been conducting their own analysis of the new map. In partnership with Virginia 

Tech, the Virginia Office of Broadband found that there are approximately 358,000 locations in 

Virginia that are reported on the new map as being served when, in fact, they currently lack 

access to broadband.  

 

Given that the funding provided to states by the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act’s 

Broadband Equity, Access, and Deployment (BEAD) Program is calculated based on the number 

of unserved locations in each state, it’s important that the number of unserved locations is 

accurately calculated. I hope that you will carefully review the challenges submitted by 

individual Virginians as well as the bulk challenge submitted by the Virginia Office of 



 

Broadband. I appreciate your attention to this important issue and thank you for your efforts to 

close the digital divide. 

 

 Sincerely, 

  

 

 

 

 Mark R. Warner 

 United States Senator 

 

 

 


